
Public Safety Committee  
August 15, 2023 

9:00 am 
 

PRESENT: Terry McWilliams, Jeff Batey, Matt Crull, Mayor Steve Brimhall, Brent 
Schleisman, Lyle Murray and Drew Schumacher 

ABSENT:   
 
Lyle gave an overview of his department’s activities. He has two officers that will be 
retiring by the end of the year, Rich Lanphier (December 31) and Mark Stalder (December 
31). He also reported the number of calls has been steady. The department has one officer 
graduating from the Police Academy this weekend. This will make the department fully 
staffed for a short time. Lyle also reported that the new police vehicle should arrive this 
week.  
 
Drew reported that the Fire Department has been steady. The new tower truck should be 
here by the first quarter of 2024. Staff levels are becoming more difficult to recruit. 
Hopefully, the junior firefighter proposed program will help with recruitment. Drew also 
informed the committee that on October 7th & 8th the Fire Department is hosting a 2-day 
state training session at McMillian Park.  
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